02/28/2023
Jamie Hicks
1409 Porter Ave

LaSalle, IL 61301

Dear Mr. Hicks,

Thank you for writing to the City of LaSalle Police Department with your request for information
pursuant to the lllinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.

On 02/21/2023, you requested the following records:

“Police records including calls, emails, text and police video camera for 1/23- 1/27 Anything doing with

the carus/apolio warehouse.

Specifically for Sgt. Brian Zebron any police cam video or reports made on 1/24- 1/25. Including anything
including Carus and Jamie Hicks and Apollo warehouse.

Any communication between Brent bador and any of these officers including text, calls, and emails. Any
report made about Jamie Hicks and carus chemical Between the dates requested.”

Your request is granted in part and denied in part.

The City of LaSalle Police Department is denying your request for the remaining documents for the

following reason:

1. (5 ILCS 140/7) Sec. 7(1)(b) Private Information. Private information means unique identifiers,
including a person’s social security number, driver’s license number, employee identification
number, biometric identifiers, personal financial information, password or other access codes,
medical records, home or personal telephone numbers and personal e-mail addresses. Private
information also includes home address and personal license plate, except as otherwise
provided by law or when compiled without possibility of attribution to any person.

2. (5ILCS 140/7) Sec. 7(1)(c) Personal Information. Personal information contained within public
record, the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal
privacy, unless disclosure is consented to in writing by the individual subjects of the information.
“Unwarranted invasion of personal privacy” means the disclosure of information that is highly
personal or objectionable to a reasonable person and in which the subject’s right to privacy out
weighs any legitimate public interest in obtaining the information.

3. (5ILCS 140/7) Sec. 7(d) Records in the possession of any public body created in the course of
administrative enforcement proceedings and in any law enforcement or correctional agency for



the law enforcement purpose but only to the extent that disclosure would: (vii) Obstruct an

ongoing criminal investigation.

The remainder of the report has been provided to you after necessary redactions were made.

You have a right to have the denial of your request reviewed by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) at the
Office of the Illinois Attorney General 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a). You can file your Request for Review with the

PAC by writing to:

Public Access Counselor
Office of the Attorney General
500 South 2nd Street
Springfield, lllinois 62706

Fax: 217-782-1396

E-mail: publicaccess@atgz.state.il.us

You also have the right to seek judicial review of your denial by filing a lawsuit in the State circuit court.

5 ILCS 140/11.

If you choose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you must do so within 60 calendar days of the
date of this denial letter. 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a). Please note that you must include a copy of your original
FOIA request and this denial [etter when filing a Request for Review with the PAC.

Sincerely,
McKenzie Smith

Records Manager, City of LaSalle Police Department



